


customers on life support and deceased estate accounts. In total 48% of our paper billed customer base
are not charged the fee and our exemptions exceed the list of disadvantaged groups highlighted in the RIS.

We attribute the high proportion of bill fee waivers to our automatic application and sufficient awareness. A
number of these exemptions can be determined by AGL automatically, for example if we are advised of a
concession, or need for support under our hardship program Staying Connected. Where the customer is
exempt for a less obvious reason, such as having no internet access, we do require notification.
Importantly, AGL does not require a customer to provide any supporting evidence to be granted the fee
waiver.

When AGL moved to our pay for paper model we ran a number of campaigns to educate our customers.
The success of this campaign is highlighted by the contact from 88% of our customers with no internet
access between September '16 to November 16 (the campaign period).

Given our significant waiver of the paper billing fee, proceeding with Option 4 (limiting fees to cost
recovery) would be the lowest cost option for AGL. However, given the success of our education
campaigns to date we are supportive of proceeding with the status quo as outlined in Option 1 and support
the CAANZ campaign running early in 2018. We also believe there is a larger role for Government to play
in promoting the exemptions available, rather than education being the sole responsibility of industry.
Customer feedback suggests that when applying for benefits through Centrelink, they are not made aware
of additional discounts they may be entitied to such as energy concessions. Setting up vulnerable
consumers for financial success is a shared, cross industry responsibility and the education campaign
needs to extend beyond industry, thus allowing for prevention and access as early as possible, rather than
intervention and reactionary measures to ensure that customers are getting all support entitlements
available thereafter. Given the high percentage of our customers who are not paying paper bill fees, and
the automatic waiver in most scenarios, AGL's position is that awareness of our exemptions is high. Any
additional education programs we would be required to run would also incur costs that would be at least
partially recovered through pricing changes, thus impacting all customers.

As per Option 5, AGL is open to discussing how promoting exemptions through behavioural approaches
could be implemented, however as per above this would need to be a solution across sectors ensuring a
shared responsibility in finding appropriate mechanisms to increase awareness. This option would also
incur costs for AGL which would be at least partially passed on in our overall energy pricing.

AGL does not support banning paper fees in totality, or restricting the ban to essential services. We believe
pursuing this course would see a worse outcome for vulnerable consumers. These options would cost AGL

per annum and recovery would still be required to maintain business viability, so retailers
would then incorporate this into the price of energy. This would result in an increase for all customers,
including those that are already struggling to pay their bills.








